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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT  
UPDATE REGARDING THE IMPACT OF  

NOVEL CORONAVIRUS OUTBREAK ON GROUP’S OPERATION IN PRC 
 
 
Reference is made to the announcement of VALUETRONICS HOLDINGS LIMITED (the ‘‘Company’’, 
together with its subsidiaries, the ‘‘Group’’) dated 11 February 2020 and 19 February 2020 (the 
‘‘Announcements’’) in relation to the impact of Novel Coronavirus Outbreak on Group’s operation in PRC. 
Unless the context otherwise requires, capitalised terms used herein shall have the same meaning as those 
defined in the Announcements. Shareholders and investors are advised to refer to the Announcements for 
details. 
  
The Group’s factories at Huizhou, Guangdong Province in PRC (the “PRC Factories”) have resumed 
operations and production on the week starting 17 February 2020 and have managed the return of 
employees in an orderly manner according to the local government authorities’ guidelines.  As of the date 
of this announcement, over 80% of the Group’s employees in the PRC have resumed work. The reduced 
production days and the temporary drop in our production capacity in February and early March will result 
in a decrease in our revenue for the six months ending 31 March 2020 as compared with the corresponding 
period of our last financial year. 
 
In light of the uncertain macroeconomic environment, global travel ban and city lockdown under the 
widespread transmission of Novel Coronavirus, business sentiments would likely continue to be uncertain 
in the Group’s major markets, such as the United States, Europe and China. On the other hand, the Novel 
Coronavirus continues to spread around the world, starting last week some of our suppliers and end 
customers in various countries are taking measures in the form of temporarily shut down to halt the spread 
of Novel Coronavirus. The Company will continue working closely with our partners to monitor, assess and 
mitigate any adverse risk or impact Novel Coronavirus may have on the Company, and shall keep 
shareholders informed of any material developments as and when they arise.  
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Shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the Company's shares 
("Shares"). When in doubt, shareholders and potential investors are advised to seek independent 
advice from their professional advisors before trading or making any investment decision on the 
Company’s Shares. 


